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Due to the rapidly increasing number of confirmed positive cases of COVID-19 in North Carolina and the rising 
numbers of individuals hospitalized with COVID-19 and in the intensive care unit with COVID-19, the 
undersigned finds the issuance of this Secretarial Directive necessary to protect the health of the public. 

As of January 6, 2021, 84 of North Carolina's 100 counties are currently categorized as RED on the County 
Alert System, indicating the highest level of viral spread. In recent weeks, North Carolina has experienced 
record high numbers of cases reported each day, the percent of tests that are positive, and people hospitalized 
with COVID-19. 

This Secretarial Directive instructs individuals to take immediate action in an effort to protect themselves and 
others from COVID-19. The individual measures set forth below are in accordance with the recommendations 
from the White House Coronavirus Task Force and the Governor's Executive Orders on COVID-19 and align 
with the COVID-19 County Alert System for North Carolina. 

Public health data, contract tracing reports, and outbreak investigations indicate that in-home and other informal 
social gatherings are contributing to the rise in cases across the state. In familiar settings with friends and 
family, individuals may be more likely to forgo necessary precautions against transmission of COVID-19 such 
as maintaining social distance or wearing masks. The risk of transmitting and contracting COVID-19 is higher 
in indoor settings where individuals are in close physical contact (within 6 feet) for an extended period of time 
(more than 15 cumulative minutes). 

While North Carolina has implemented many strategies to fight the spread of COVID-19, we must act now to 
save lives and protect our hospital capacity across North Carolina to ensure medical care is available to anyone 
who may need it, whether for COVID-19 or for any other reason. 

I. Immediate Actions

Individuals in North Carolina are directed to adhere to the following: 
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https://covid19.ncdhhs.gov/slow-spread/slowcovidnc
https://covid19.ncdhhs.gov/vaccines



